

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 18 JANUARY 2007


COS.13/07
UPDATE ON LICENSING ISSUES ARISING FROM THE EVENING AND TIME ECONOMY REVIEW

The Licensing Manager (Mr Messenger) presented report LDS.06/07 updating Members on the licensing issues surrounding the evening and night time economy since 24 November 2005.

Mr Messenger gave an update on the following:

(a) progress with the Police liaison including the trial period over one weekend of making Botchergate a pedestrian area and progress with the trials for Taxi Marshalls on two main city centre taxi ranks.

(b) Taxi Ranks - redundant taxi ranks at Rickergate and Lancaster Street were being removed and this would be advertised in the press.  Two new orders had also been made for the rank outside Yates Wine Lodge, which would become a Police bay, and for the use of the Crescent by taxis, when the buses have stopped running.  There was concern about the temporary closure of the Court Square rank, the city’s main taxi rank, while United Utilities work on the road.

(c) Gambling Act 2005 - which comes into effect in September 2007, and the smoke free provisions of the Health Act 2006, which comes into effect on 1 July 2007.

Sergeant Higgin reported that the figures for December 2005 and December 2006 had shown that there had been a 22% reduction in arrests since the introduction of the Licensing Act.

In considering the Report Members made the following comments and observations:

(a) In response to a Member’s question Mr Messenger stated that locations for temporary taxi ranks to replace the Court Square rank were being investigated but the car park behind English Gate Plaza could not be used as it was private property.  He also stated that he believed United Utilities would be providing signs diverting the public to the temporary rank.

(b) A Member queried why, if the trial pedestrianisation of Botchergate was successful, it was not being repeated.

Sergeant Higgins responded that the trial took 6 Police Officers to staff and the Police could not make this commitment every week.  He stated that in order to have the pedestrianisation weekly, permanent signs and removable barriers would need to be in place.  Accordingly there was a significant issue of resources.

(c) In response to a Member’s question Mr Messenger reported that the Arcade connecting English Street and Lowther Street is private property and the Licensing Authority could not stop premises putting tables and chairs outside but the Fire Authority may have powers to do so under the fire safety risk assessment.

(d) Concern was raised over drinks promotions and posters in the City Centre.  Mr Messenger reported that all pubs in the Pub Watch scheme have voluntarily agreed to set a minimum price of £1.50 on all promotions and this is monitored by the Police, the Licensing officers and the trade itself.

(e) A Member expressed severe concerns over news articles reporting that 120 children had been admitted to the Cumberland Infirmary over a ten day period at Christmas due to alcohol related incidents and queried where children were getting the alcohol.

Mr Messenger reported that the alcohol could have been obtained from various sources including, parents, older siblings and a small percentage from licensed premises.  If it was reported to the Licensing Authority that children were buying alcohol from licensed premises the Licensing Authority issues the Premises Licence holder with a severe letter of warning.  Where a responsible authority asks for the licence to be reviewed the Licensing Committee may suspend, revoke or attach additional conditions to the licence.  To date only one licensing premise has appeared before the Licensing Committee for disciplinary action to be taken.

Mr Messenger noted that one licensed premise holds an under 16 disco once a month and this has proved to be very popular, with only soft drinks served.

RESOLVED – 1) That the update on licensing issues be welcomed and the reduction in offences since the Licensing Act be noted;

2) That it be recommended that the Executive and the Crime and Reduction Partnership investigate the investment and measures needed to make the weekend pedestrianisation of Botchergate a permanent measure;







